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2016 Officers 

 
Worshipful Master 

Bill Shelley 262-498-3059 
wm@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Senior Warden 

Gerry Hansen 262-770-3214 
sw@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Junior Warden 

Tom Robbins 272-672-3398 
jw@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Senior Deacon 

Hector Cedeño 847-406-8714 
sd@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Junior Deacon 

Tom Hamilton 262-764-0805 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Bob Burgermeister 262-654-6190 
sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 
Web Manager & Editor 

Bob Burgermeister 262-654-6190 
webmaster@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 
Unity Lodge’s March 2nd meeting 
will be Dinner With Our Ladies 
There will not be a Lodge meeting 
that evening. All business will be 

postponed to our March 16th 
Stated meeting. 

We will have a catered dinner at 
6:30 PM. Reservations are 

absolutely required and must be 
made by Feb. 28. The cost is $10 

per person and you are 
responsible for that fee even if you 

don’t show up. RSVP to Tom 
Robbins (jw@kenoshamasons.org) 

or the Secretary 
(sec@kenoshamasons.org) 

The Master’s Words 

 
Brethren All, Greetings 
   We are grateful, and very pleased to report, that our Bro. Gus Orozco had a 
successful surgical procedure. We thank everyone for their kind thoughts and prayers, 
and wish him a speedy recovery. 
 We have elected and installed our three Trustees, Brothers Jim Gename, Joe Sofie 
and Tom Hamilton. We know they will do well. 
  We welcome our newest member into the Lodge. Bro. Andrew Sabin is our newest 
Entered Apprentice. Bro. Joe Sofie will be coaching him through the Degrees and 
Ashlar program. We look forward to their progress. 
  We welcomed  Brethren and guests to a presentation on Post-Traumatic Stress 
Disorder. We thank Mr. Gary Kunich, Mr. Michael Orban and WBro. Lowell Scott for 
their presentations. 
  Our next event will be Dinner with our Ladies. Our guests of honor are Grand Master 
Don Hensiak and Lady Lois. We will open the doors at 6pm. Dinner to start at 6:30pm. 
So get your RSVP in prior to Feb. 28th to Bro. Tom Robbins or Bro. Bob 
Burgermeister.  
  I have been reminded that our Brother Secretary is not a bill collector. A reminder will 
be sent out in next month’s Trestleboard, to those members who have not paid their 
2017 Dues. If there is reason for your non-payment thus far, contact Brother Secretary. 
  Peace be with you and your family. 
  Bro. Bill 

 

  

 
 

 
March Birthdays  
03/01 Don W. Glenn 

03/07 Bruce A. Christianson 
03/13 Gary V. Shuler 
03/13 Keith R. Matus 

03/14 Thomas Hamilton 
03/21 Roger L. Falcon 

03/30 Christopher D. Van Damme 
03/31 Eugene C. Travis, Jr 

 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

Sunrise Lodge is currently facing a problem that may 
cause closure of our Lodge. Our attendance since 
September of 2016 has been so low that we have been 
unable to conduct business meetings. We are requesting 
that as many members as possible attend a special 
meeting scheduled for Monday, February 27th at 9:30 AM. 
The purpose of the meeting is to decide the future of our 
Lodge. Our choices are: Elect officers for 2017 and 
support with attendance, or vote to: Retire our Charter and 
merge with Unity #367 or Kenosha #47, or retire our 
charter and close Sunrise Lodge. If we can continue we 
could consider to revise meetings to once a month, revise 
meeting day to possibly Wednesdays. We do need your 
input and attendance to make a decision. 
If it is impossible for you to attend, please contact me by 
mail or e-mail with your position and suggestions. 
Bruce Haubrich, Sec/Treas, 262-694-7817 

 

 

Joppa Lodge #9, MW Prince Hall F&AM  
 

Joppa Lodge #9 meets on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Sunday of 

each month.  Lodge opens at 6 PM. 
 

 
 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #77 
 
Hello Masonic Family, 
 
We hope to see you at some of our upcoming meetings. 
Meetings are held every second Tuesday and fourth Saturday 
each month.  
If you know of anyone who may be interested in joining Job’s 
Daughters, please feel free to contact Mom Alicia Bohman at 
(262)488-7172. 
 
Jobie love,  
Mom Alicia Bohman 
 Bethel Guardian, Bethel #77 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Editor/Secretary 

Congratulations to Bro. Andrew Sabin, our newest EA! 
As WBro. Bill said, I am not a bill collector. It’s not in my “job 
description”. However, we still have 20 Brothers who have not 
paid 2017 dues. If your dues card isn’t white with green 
printing, then you are on that list. Send your check today! 
Come to “Dinner With Our Ladies” on March 2 and meet 
MWBro. Don Hensiak, our current Grand Master. What’s he 
going to talk about? We don’t know, but it promises to be a 
good time. 
 
I’ll see you in Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Bob Burgermeister, HPM 
Editor, Web Manager and Secretary/Treasurer 

sec@kenoshamasons.org 

 

The Trestleboard (Vol. 15, No. 3) is an irregular publication of Unity 
Lodge #367, F&AM, 4320 Washington Road, Kenosha, Wisconsin 
53144-4250 Send comments or suggestions to:  
editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

 
 

 

Dates to Remember 
March 2017 

Feb 26 – Joppa 6:00 PM  

Feb 27 – Sunrise 9:30 AM 

Mar 2 – Unity Dinner with Our Ladies 6:30 PM  

Mar 12 – Joppa 6 PM 

Mar 13 – Sunrise 9:30 AM 

Mar 16 – Unity Stated 7 PM 

Mar 16 – Unity Trustees (After Lodge) 

Mar 26 – Joppa 6:00 PM  

Mar 27 – Sunrise 9:30 AM 

 

Every Wednesday – Lodge Clean Up with coffee and rolls 8 

AM, and Degree Practice 10 AM. 

 

March Masonic Anniversaries  
Lowell E. Bailey 

Roger R. Kreuscher 
Clarence D. Gerlach 

Harold E. Scherer 
Dannye R. Boxx 
Francis R. Young 

Robert J. Burgermeister 
Scott A. Mielke, Sr 

W. William G. Hahnfeldt 
Gene R. Ingram

 
Trestleboard Deadline is the 15

th
 of every month.  Please submit 

articles via email to: editor@kenoshamasons.org 

 

 

Unity Lodge lapel pins are now available from the 

Lodge Secretary for $5.00 each. 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


